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THEME 1: Involvement 
Dear Brothers: 

It is a pleasure to serve the 
fraternity as your new Grand 
President for the next two 
years. In these two years our 
goal shall be to continue to ex­
pand the services we ~ffer to our 
collegiate and alumm brothers 
and to achieve continued pros­
perity and growth within our 
fraternity. 

We are beginning many new 
and exciting programs this fall, 
and in this issue of The DEL­
TASIG, as in upcoming issues, 
we will be highlighting these 
new programs for you. . 

In this issue I would like to 
speak specifically about involve­
ment in our fraternity on a na­
tional level. This is an area often 
overlooked by our collegiate and 
alumni brothers alike! National 
involvement does not only mean 
serving as a national officer, but 
it also means serving actively 
on one of our many national 
committees. 

Did you know that in this bi­
ennium we have 24 national 
committees established? These 
committees are a challenge for 
both alumni and collegiate mem­
bers alike! 

Our Committee on Junior 
Achievement aims to further de­
velop our national community 
service program. 

The Corporate Development 
Committee's goal is to develop 
our national speaker's bureau, 
to endow our leadership school 
and its educational programs 
with corporate support and to 
establish corporate internship 
programs for our collegiate 
brothers. 

The Committee on Network­
ing will develop a national data­
base of services offered to Delta­
sigs by Deltasigs. 

Our Educational Programs 
Committee and the Curriculum 
Review Committee will develop 
our leadership school seminars 
for collegiate and alumni broth· 
ers to aid in career and profes­
sional development. To date we 
have some 22 topics in our lead­
ership school. These topics 
stress management skills. 

The Long Range Planning 
Committee, Financial Planning 
and Budget Committee and our 
Membership Committee will re­
view the needs of our fraternity 
over the next five to ten years 
to ensure growth. 

Finally, we have additional 
Development Committees for 
our District Directors, our Hon· 
orary Members and our Faculty 
and Chapter Advisors. 

This highlights a few of our 
committees. Brothers, join us! 
We are offering the opportunity 
for both collegiate and alumni 
members to serve as active com· 
mittee members providing your 
expertise to the growth of our 
fraternity. Our goal in the next 
two years is to expand our na· 
tional committee network to 5% 
of our total membership; this 
would represent over 1000 
brothers! Please call or write 
The Central Office for additional 
information. 

In upcoming issues of The 
DELTASIG, I will be highlight· 
ing our aggressive fundraising 
efforts and also saluting the 
many Deltasig entrepreneurs ~ 
our collegiate and alumm 
chapters. 

Fraternally, 

John V. Henik 
Grand President 
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Elected at the Grand Chapter Congress 
lead the fraternity during the next two 
years, introducing the Executive Go.DUJrd 
and Board of Directors. 

The final Business Session 
Grand Chapter Congress is 
to the election of the Board 
tors who will lead Delta 
for the subsequent bie111Di1~ 
elections conducted during 
Grand Chapter Congress 
positions of Grand President, 
tor of Alumni Activities, 
Vice Presidents and .ltegio,nal 
tors. In all, 17 Regional 
four Provincial Vice Presidtma. 
Director of Alumni 
one Grand President, were 
to serve for the 1985-87 tne~nnl~ 

The National Executive 
tee, the basic policy making 
the fraternity with powers 
ed to it by the Board of 
and the N a tiona! stitution 
Bylaws, was also elected 
the Grand Chapter . ...:,, ......... .. 
National Executive CoJIDIIIIittAIII 
the next two years are Grand 
dent John V. Henik, Past 
President Richard J. Pwmit;zJat.: 
rector of Alumni Activities 
Loomis, Collegian of the Y 
Dwayne A. Hoffpauir, Collea:ll&i 
the Y ear-1985 Karen K. 
Northern Provincial Vice Pw.-.. 
Thomas E. Sheely, 
vincial Vice President 
Eaton, Jr., Mid-American 
cia! Vice President Randy L 
and Western Provincial Vice 
dent William W. Tatum, Jr. 

The Board of Directors 
sists of those members 
above serving on the NatioiU~ 
utive Committee and 1!1111111-

gional Director Marc A. 
Mideastern Regional ..... , ___ _. .... 
chael N. Wilson, East 



Director Samuel F. Shaheen, 
Regional Director James P. 

r ffiUiilS, South Central Regional Di­
Richard B. Featherston, 

Southeastern Regional Director Vel­
vet A. Mitchell, South Atlantic Re-

Director Charles A. Hazday, 
Regional Director James 

Pendergrass, Gulf South Region­
Director John A. Watton, Great 

Lakes Regional Director Lisa A. 
Manion, North Central Regional Di­
rector Marvin M. Anderson, Mid­
western Regional Director Marlow 
B. Kee, Southwestern Regional Di­
rector Terry G. Lee, Gulf Western 
Regional Director Randall K. Tem­
pleton, Intermountain Regional Di­
rector Charles E. Farrow, South Pa-
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ci~c Regional Director William R. 
Kmsella, and Western Regional Di­
rector Claire S. Roberts. 

JOHN V. HENIK 
Elected for the first time as 

Grand President and leading the 
E~ecutive Committee and Board of 
Directors for the next two years is 
John V. Henik. Initiated in 1977 by 
Theta Psi Chapter at Indiana Uni­
versity-Northwest in Gary, Indiana, 
John served as Historian and Vice 
President for Professional Activi­
ties. He has served as a District Di­
rector in the East Central Region, 
as Central Regional Director and as 
the Mid-American Provincial Vice 
President for the last two years. In 
addition, he has served as Chairman 
of the Committee on Leadership De­
velopment and has participated on 
other national committees. He is 
currently affiliated with the Dallas, 
Houston and Chicago Alumni Chap­
ters. 

With degrees from Purdue Uni­
versity and Indiana University­
Northwest, John is self-employed as 
a Consulting Structural Engineer in 
Dallas. He, his wife Annette and 
their daughter Jennifer reside in Ir­
ving, Texas. 

RICHARD J. PARNITZKE 
After one term as Grand Presi­

dent, Dick assumes the position of 
Past Grand President and will serve 
an additional term as a member of 
the National Executive Committee 
and Board of Directors. 

Initiated into Alpha Kappa Chap­
ter at State University of New 
York-Buffalo in 1971, Dick served 
as Senior Vice President, Public Re­
lations Director and Advisor. He 
has served as a member of the 
Board of Directors and as a Mem­
ber-At-Large in the Buffalo Alumni 
Chapter and also served as District 
Director from 1974 to 1976. In 
1976, Dick was elected to the posi­
tion of Eastern Regional Director 
and served in that capacity until 
1982 when he was elected as Direc­
tor of Alumni Activities. In 1983, 
he was elected Grand President and 
has served as a member of the 
Board of Directors and National 
Executive Committee since 1977. 

Residing in Eggertsville, Ne~ 
York Dick is employed by the Harn­
son Radiator Division of the Gener-

Dwayne A. Hoffpauir 

al Motors Corporation. Dick and his 
wife Jackie have two daughters, 
Lisa and Kathie. Kathie is a mem­
ber of Alpha Upsilon Chapter at Mi­
ami University in Oxford. 

JOE S. LOOMIS 
The new Director of Almnni Ac­

tivities is Joe S. (Skip) Loomis. A 
1958 graduate of the University of 
California at Berkeley, Skip works 
as Personnel Officer in the Califor­
nia State Department of Transpor­
tation in Los Angeles. 

At Berkeley, he was a member of 
Rho Chapter and served as Ritual 
Chairman. He was active in the Sac-

(See BOARD on page 8) 

Karen K. Gratza 
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Deltasigs celebrated Brotherhood from the Heart of 
Texas as over 800 gathered together in Dallas, Texas 

• • 

A new record in Deltasig history 
was set at The Sheraton Central Ho­
tel & Towers in Dallas, Texas, from 
August 18-22, 1985, as the largest 
number of attendees since the 
founding of the frateniity gathered 
for the 35th Grand Chapter Con­
gress. A total of 803 members, 
spouses and guests participated in 
this event with the theme "Brother­
hood from the Heart". The frater­
nalism was strong as first time con­
vention participants formed many 
new friendships with Deltasigs from 
throughout the nation and frequent 
convention attendees renewed those 
special friendships developed over 
the years. 

GRAND CHA~~ 

Most attendees arrived on Sun­
day, August 18, as Registration be­
gan that morning and continued 
throughout the day. That evening 
all participants had an opportunity 
to meet the National Officers and 
Staff during the Grand President's 
Reception and Dance. The dress for 
the evening was Western and cow­
boy and cowgirl hats, boots and 
Western shirts abounded. 

The Opening Business Session of 
the 35th Grand Chapter Congress 
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began on the morning of August 19. 
Following the Invocation, delivered 
by Brother J. Alfred Moroni, F.S.C., 
(Epsilon Psi Chapter), Grand Presi­
dent Richard J . Parnitzke welcomed 
the participants to Dallas and to the 
convention. Executive Director Mi­
chael J . Mazur, Jr., then introduced 
keynote Speaker , Michael H. 
Mescon, Dean of the College of 
Business Administration at Georgia 
State University in Atlanta. After 
an exciting and inspiring speech, 

(See HEART on page 16) 
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Thomas E. Sheely 

(BOARD from page 5) 

ramento Alumni Chapter for a 
number of years where he served as 
Chancellor, Vice President for Pub­
licity, Executive Vice President 
and President for two terms. He is 
currently affiliated with the South­
ern California Alumni Chapter 
where he has served as a two-term 
President, Chancellor, Sergeant at 
Arms, Senior Vice President and 
Vice President for Professional Ac­
tivities. He has served as a member 
of the National Executive Commit­
tee from 1979 to 1981, as a member 
of the Board of Directors, Western 
Regional Director and South Pacific 
Regional Director from 1977 to 

Charles F. Eaton, Jr. 
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1985. In addition, he has been a 
member of several national commit­
tees. 

A father of three daughters, Skip 
and his wife Lois now live in Bur­
bank, California. 

DWAYNE A. HOFFPAUIR 
Selected as Collegian of the Year-

1984, Dwayne is an alumnus of 
Beta Psi Chapter at Louisiana Tech 
University. While a member of Beta 
Psi Chapter, Dwayne served as 
President, Treasurer and Fund 
Raising Chairman. In addition, he 
was Beta Psi Chapter's Official Del­
egate to the 34th Grand Chapter 
Congress in Denver. He has also 
served as a member of several na­
tional committees. 

Following his graduation from 
Louisiana Tech University in May, 
1985, with a Master of Professional 
Accountancy Degree, Dwayne join­
ed Electronic Data Systems based 
in Dallas, Texas, and is now a resi­
dent of that city. 

KAREN K. GRATZA 
Karen, Collegian of the Year-

1985, became a member of the 
Board of Directors and the National 
Executive Committee at the 35th 
Grand Chapter Congress in Dallas, 
Texas, in accordance with the N a­
tiona! Constitution and Bylaws. 

A May, 1985, graduate of North­
east Missouri State University with 
a double degree in Business Admin­
istration and Computer Science, 
Karen is an alumnus of Iota Nu 
Chapter. An April, 1982, initiate, 
Karen has served her chapter as 
Vice President for Professional Ac­
tivities and as Chapter President. 
In addition, she attended the 34th 
Grand Chapter Congress in Denver, 
the Midwestern Regional Confer­
ence and the 35th Grand Chapter 
Congress in Dallas. 

Karen is currently employed by 
the McDonnell Douglass Corpora­
tion in St. Louis where she and her 
husband Rick reside. 

THOMAS E. SHEELY 
An alumnus of Epsilon Kappa 

Chapter at Shepherd College, Tom 
is the newly elected N orthem Pro­
vincial Vice President. While a 
member of the chapter he served as 
a member of the Executive Commit­
tee, as Fund Raising Chairman and 

Ritual Chairman. He is affiliated 
with the Shepherdstown and North 
Virginia Alumni Chapters and as an 
alumnus has served the N orthem 
Virginia Alumni Chapter as Presi· 
dent and Treasurer and the Shep­
herdstown Alumni Chapter as Vice 
President. 

He served both the South Central 
Region and the Mideastern Region 
as District Director and from 1983 
to 1985 was the Mideastern Region· 
al Director. Employed by the Bu· 
reau of Engraving and Printing in 
Washington, DC, Tom, his wife 
Kathy and daughter Jacquelyn, live 
in Springfield, Virginia. 

CHARLES F. EATON, JR. 
The Southern Provincial Vice 

William W. Tatum, Jr. 
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is Chuck Eaton. Chuck, a 
·uu'~' .. '"' of Beta Chi Chapter at 

a..l:v"'1""H·.v of Tulsa, later trans-
to the University of South 

and affiliated with Beta 
Chapter. In Beta Gamma 
Chuck held the positions 

Editor, Chancellor 
Chairman, Fund Raising 

Chairman and Vice President for 
Professional Activities. 

As an alumnus, Chuck has served 
as Editor of the Southeastern Re­
gional Newsletter and was very in­
strumental with the chartering of 
Kappa Tau Chapter at Clemson 
University. From 1983 to 1985, he 
served the fraternity as the South 
Central Regional Director. 

Located now in Winston-Salem 
North Carolina, Chuck is a photog: 
rapher for Piedmont Publishing 
Inc. ' 

RANDY L. HULTZ 
The new Mid-American Provin­

cial Vice President is Randy L. 
Hultz, a charter member of Iota Nu 
Chapter at Northeast Missouri 
State University. Initiated in 1978 
Randy served Iota Nu Chapter a~ 

cellor and President. During 
time, the chapter was named 

Most Outstanding Chapter. 
Ollowing his graduation, Randy 

the fraternity as District Di­
r and from 1983 to 1985 as 

western Regional Director. He 
also served on several national 

GIJmmittees. 

Featherston 
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. An accounting instructor, Randy 
Is employed by Southwest Missouri 
Sta.te University and lives in 
Sprmgfield, Missouri. 

WILLIAM W. TATUM, JR. 
. Beginning his 15th year of serv­
Ice on the Board of Directors is 
W. estern Provincial Vice President 
Bill Tatum. Elected Grand Presi­
dent in 1975 and re-elected to a sec­
ond term in 1977, Bill also served 
two terms as Director of Alumni 
Activities from 1971 to 1975. A 
Past Di~trict Director of the South­
ern Reg~on, he has chaired or has 
been a member of several national 
committees including service on the 
National Executive Committee 
from 1973 to the present. He also 
has served as Western Provincial 
Vice President from 1983 to the 
present. 

Initiated in 1957 into Gamma Tau 
Chapter at the University of South­
ern Mississippi, Bill graduated with 
a B.S. degree in both Business Ad­
ministration and Economics. He 
served his chapter as Vice President 
for Professional Activities, Social 
Chairman and Vice President for 
Pledge Education. He was twice del­
egate of his chapter to the Grand 
Chapter Congress in 1957 and 1959 
and has attended all but one nation­
al meeting since that time. 

He is a graduate of the National 
Foundation of Funeral Service 
School of Management, Evanston' 
Illinois, in 1960. Following servic~ 
with the United States Army as a 
First Lieutenant, he worked in Cali­
fornia for the Blue Diamond Gyp­
sum Division of Flintcoat. He has 
been an officer of three construction 
firms building apartments and con­
dominiums in the western states 
and owns Interstate Furniture 
Leasing Company of Sacramento 
which furnishes apartments and 
condominiums throughout the 
West. 

Bill resides in El Macero, Califor­
nia, which is near Sacramento. 

MARC A. ROBBINS 
Marc Robbins is the newly elect­

ed Eastern Regional Director, A 
March, 1978, initiate of Alpha The­
ta Chapter, Marc is a graduate of 
the University of Cincinnati. While 
a member of the chapter, he held the 
positions of Director of Alumni Re-

Hazday 

lations and chapter Historian. 
Marc has continued his involve­

ment as an alumnus in the fraterni­
ty by serving as a District Director 
in the Eastern Region and by serv­
ing on the National Committee for 
Business Relations. He is also affili­
ated with the Long Island Alumni 
Chapter. 

A resident of East Rockaway, 
New York, Marc is currently em­
ployed by Robbins Associates in 
New York City. 

MICHAEL N. WILSON 
An alumnus of Epsilon Kappa 

~hapter at Shepherd College, Mike 
IS the newly elected Mideastern Re­
gional Director. While a member of 
Epsilon Kappa Chapter he served as 
Historian. A December, 1974, initi­
ate, Mike is now affiliated with the 
Shepherdstown Alumni Chapter 
where he has served as President 
and Vice President for Social Activi­
ties. He has also served as District 
Director for the Mideastern Region 
working with Mu Chapter at 
Georgetown University and Iota 
Rho Chapter at Howard University 
from 1983 to 1985. 

_He is curren~ly employed by the 
V1tro Corporation and lives with his 
wife Cindy in Alexandria, Virginia. 

SAMUEL F. SHAHEEN 
The East Central Regional Direc­

tor is Samuel F. Shaheen, an alum-

(Note: Michael N. Wilson not pictured) 
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nus of Theta Kappa Chapter at the 
University of Akron. A March, 
1976, initiate of Theta Kappa Chap­
ter, Sam served the chapter as Pres­
ident and Chapter Efficiency Index 
Chairman for two years. 

He is currently affiliated with the 
Cleveland-North Coast Alumni 
Chapter and has served as its Secre­
tary for two years. He has also 
served on five national committees 
and as District Director in the East 
Central Regional from 1979 to 1985. 

Currently living in Canton Ohio 
Sam is employed by the Centrai 
Trust Company of Northeast Ohio. 

JAMES P. HIGGINS 
Elected as the new Central Re­

gional Director is James P. Higgins, 
an alumnus of Epsilon Xi Chapter 
at Ball State University. 

A February, 1981, initiate Jim 
served his chapter as President 
Financial Chairman and Rituai 
Chairman. 

As an alumnus, he has served as 
District Director in the Central Re­
gion fr?m 1983 to 1985, and on the 
Committee on CEI Review from 
1983 to 1985. He has also served on 
the Committee on Leadership De­
velop~ent. Jim is currently affiliat­
ed with the Indianapolis Alumni 
Chapter and is employed by the In­
?iana State Board of Accounts. He 
IS a resident of Indianapolis, Indi­
ana. 

RICHARD B. FEATHERSTON 
An April, 1974, initiate of Alpha 

Lambda Chapter at the University 
of North Carolina at Chapel Hill 
Richard is the new South Centrai 
Regional Director. He served his 
c~apter as President, Chancellor, 
Historian and Grand Chapter Con­
gress Delegate. As an alumnus of 
the fraternity, he has served as Dis­
trict Director in the South Central 
Region and on the Committee on 
Alumni Activities. He is currently 
affiliated with the Raleigh-Durham 
Alumni chapter and has served as 
Secretary and President. 

Employed by the University of 
Nm:th C~olina Printing and Dupli­
catrng, Richard lives in Chapel Hill 
North Carolina. ' 

VELVET A. MITCHELL 
Re-elected to the position of 

Southeastern Regional Director 
' 
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Manion Anderson 

Velvet A. Mitchell is an alumnus of 
Eta Omicron Chapter at Northeast 
Louisiana University. An April, 
1981, initiate of the fraternity, Vel­
vet served her chapter as Secretary, 
Newsletter Editor and in various 
committee chair positions. 

She is currently affiliated with the 
Atlanta Alumni Chapter and has 
served as Vice President for Profes­
sional Activities. She served on the 
Southeastern Regional Conference 
Planning Committee and was first 
appointed Southeastern Regional 
Director in 1984. 

A resident of Atlanta, Velvet is 
employed by J. C. Penney Systems 
and D.P. 

CHARLES A. HAZDAY 
The newly elected South Atlantic 

Regional Director is Charles A. 
Hazday. Carlos, an alumnus of Beta 
OI?eg~ ~hapter at the University of 
Miami, IS a fall, 1980, initiate. He 
served Beta Omega Chapter as 
Treasurer, Historian, Ritual Chair­
man and Fund Raising Chairman. 

As an alumnus, Carlos has served 
as a District Director in the South 
Atlantic Region for the last four 
years. He has also served as Alumni 
Advisor to Beta Omega Chapter 
~d ha~ served on the South Atlan­
tic RegiOnal Board. He is also affili­
ated with the Boca Raton Alumni 
Chapter. 

A_ resident of Miami, Florida, Car­
lo_s IS employed by the Accounting 
Frrm Ernst & Whinney. 

JAMES F. PENDERGRASS 
A November, 1979, initiate_ 

Gamma Tau Chapter at the U 
sity of Southern Mississippi, J' 
served the chapter as Presi; ...... -. .... . 
Secretary and Chapter Effici 
Index Chairman. 

As an alumnus, Jimmy served 
District Director for the Sou 
Region prior to being appou' ..,__.IJII 
Southern Regional Director in 1 

He has been affiliated with 
New Orleans-Crescent City Al\UIIIi 
Chapter and now resides in J 
son, Mississippi, where he is fiiDo 
ployed by the Jackson Bank for eo. 
operatives. 

JOHN A. WATTON 
The newly elected Gulf South fte. 

gional Director is John A. Watton. 
A ~ovember, 1972, initiate of Zeta 
Phi Chapter at Florida Atlantic Uni­
versity, John served the chapter as 
Chapter Efficiency Index Chairman 

Following graduation in 1975, h~ 
was employed by the national fra· 
ternity at The Central Office 88 
Chapter Consultant and served in 
that position until 1977. He later at· 
tended Central Missouri State Uni· 
versity where he was instrumental 
in the founding of Iota Omicron 
Chapter. In addition, he has also. 
served on numerous national com· 
mit tees. 

Currently affiliated with the New 
Orleans-Crescent City Alumni 
Chapter, John is a resident of New 
Orleans and is employed by Coopers 
&Lybrand. 

LISA A. MANION 
An alumnus of Upsilon Chapter 

at the University of Illinois Lisa 
Manion is the new Great Lak~s Re­
gional Director. Initiated in April 
1982_. Lisa served her chapter ~ 
President, Social Chairman and Del· 
egate to the 34th Grand Chapter 
Congress in Denver. 

Lisa was the 1984 Great Lakes 
Regional Collegian of the Year, and 
for the past year has served 88 a 
District Director in the Great Lakes 
Region. She has also served on the 
National Committee on Leadership 
Development . 

. Affiliated with the Chicago Alum· 
m Chapter, she is currently enrolled 
as a full-time student pursuing her 
la~ degree at the University of llli· 
nOIS. 
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i.aiii.U M. ANDERSON 
North Central Regional Di· 
il Marvin M. Anderson. Initi· 

by Theta Tau Chapter at St. 
IHJIII&CJ State University in May, 

181, Marv was very active in his 
chaPter serving as Vice President 

Professional Activities, Secre· 
WJ, Regional Basketball Tourney 
(lbalrman and as Treasurer for the 
Florida Trip, one of the chapter's 
Jlljor fund raising activities. 

He has served the North Central 
Jlellon as District Director for the 
put two years and has been affiliat· 
ad with the Minneapolis-Twin Cities 
Alumni Chapter, serving as Treas· 
urer for the past two years. 

Currently employed by the City of 
Plymouth, Minnesota, Marv is a 
resident of Minneapolis. 

MARLOW B. KEE 
An alumnu.s of ~lpha B~ta Chap· 

ter at the Uruversity of Missouri at 
Columbia, Marlow B. Kee is the 
newly elected Midwestern Regional 
Director. An April, 1980, initiate of 
his chapter, Marlow served as Presi· 
dent and Senior Vice President. 

He has served as District Director 
of the Midwestern Region from 
1982 to 1985, and is affiliated with 
the St. Louis-Gateway Alumni 
Chapter. 

A resident of St. Louis, Marlow is 
currently employed by Interco, Inc. 

TERRY G. LEE 
Terry G. Lee is the newly elected 

Southwestern Regional Director. 
An alumnus of Beta Upsilon Chap· 
ter at. ~e~as Tech University, Terry 
was. Irutlated in November, 1980. 
While a member of the chapter, he 
eerved as President and Vice Presi· 
dent for Professional Activities. He 
was also collegian of the Year from 
the Southwestern Region in 1982. 

From 1983 to 1985 he has served 
as District Director 'tor the South· 
w~stern Region and is affiliated 
With the Ft. W orth·Mid Cities 
Alumni Chapter. 

A resident of Arlington Texas · 
Ter!y is. employed by Ernst & 
Whinney m Ft. Worth, Texas. 

RANDALL K. TEMPLETON 
ItA! ~e newly elected Gulf Western 

gJ.onal Director is Randy Temple· 
~· a November, 1977, initiate of 

pha Beta Chapter at the Universi· 
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~y of Missouri at Columbia. Receiv· 
mg both a Bachelor's and Master's 
degree in Business Administration 
from the University of Missouri 
Randy relocated to Houston and 
se~ved as Chapter Advisor to Eta 
Psi Chapter at the University of 
Houston. 

Affiliated with the Houston Area 
Al~mni Chapter, Randy has served 
as Its President, Vice President of 
Recruitment, Chancellor and Treas· 
~rer. He served as District Director 
m the Gulf Western Region from 
1983 to 1985 and as a member of 
the National Committee on Leader· 
ship Development from 1984 to the 
present. 

A resident of Houston, Texas, 
Randy is employed by Houston 
Lighting & Power. 

CHARLES E. FARROW 
Re-elected as Intermountain Re· 

gional.~i~ector, Chuck is an April, 
1971, rmtiate of Gamma Psi Chap· 
ter at the University of Arizona. 
Prior to his serving as Regional Di· 
rector, he served the Intermountain 
Region as District Director. 

He is affiliated with the Tucson· 
Old Pueblo Alumni Chapter and has 
served as Secretary and President 
and as a member of the Board of Di· 
rectors for that chapter. 

He is employed by Catalina Print· 
ers Service and resides in Tucson 
Arizona. ' 

Kinsella 

WILLIAM R. KINSELLA 
The newly elected South Pacific 

Regional Director is William R. 
Kinsella. An alumnus of Delta Sig· 
rna Chapter at Loyola Marymount 
l!niversity, Bill is a June, 1973, ini· 
tlate. While a member of the chap· 
ter, he served as Treasurer, Chapter 
Efficiency Index Chairman and Par· 
liamentarian. He has also served 
the chapter as Advisor. 

_Prior to his election as Regional 
Drrector, he served the South Pacif· 
ic Region as District Director from 
1983 to 1985. He has also served on 
the National Committee on Alumni 
Activities. Affiliated with the 
Southern California Alumni Chap· 
ter, Bill has served that chapter as 
Treasurer, Secretary and President 
twice. ' 

A resident of Los Angeles, Bill is 
employed by Arthur Young & Com· 
pany in Beverly Hills, California. 

CLAIRE S. ROBERTS 
Re-elected as the Western Re· 

gional Director is Claire S. Roberts 
Initiated in 1979 by Delta Omicro~ 
Chapter, Claire was Pledge Class 
President, Vice President for Pledge 
Education and Secretary. She serv· 
ed as District Director for the West· 
ern Region from 1980 to 1983, when 
she was first elected as Regional Di· 
rector. She is also a member of the 
San Fr~cisco Alumni Chapter. 

A resident of South San Francisco 
with husband, Mark, Claire is em· 
ploye~ by The Psi Consulting 
Group m Walnut Creek, California. 
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e spirit of Aggiela 

Delta Sigma Pi comes to Texas A&M as the 
fraternity installs its newest chapter, 

LambdaNu 

Texas A & M University has a 
proud heritage dating back to the 
founding of the institution in 1876. 
On April 20, 1985, 53 students at 
Texas A & M University began a 
new tradition in Aggieland; the stu· 
dents establi~hed a chapter of Delta 
Sigma Pi on their campus. Lambda 
Nu Chapter was established with 
great fanfare as Brothers from 
across the state of Texas and across 
the country gathered in College Sta· 
tion, Texas, for the installation of 
the fraternity 's 211th collegiate 
chapter. · 

For many years, fraternities were 
forbidden from being established on 
the Texas A & M campus. Only re­
cently has the campus become avail· 
able to fraternities or sororities of 
any type. The original effort to es· 
tablish a chapter at Texas A & M 
University began in 1948 when then 
Executive Director H. G. Wright 
approached the administration of 
the school in an effort to form a 
chapter. University regulations 
would not permit the establishment 
of a Delta Sigma Pi Chapter at that 
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Deltaslgs Scott Arrington and Carrie Larson with Texas A&M mascot, Reveille, under the 
AlbrtHon Bell Tower (left). 

tiJDe. In 1984, six Brothers of Delta 
Sigma Pi beg~ studies at. Texas A 
& M University. These SlX Broth­
ers combined with the efforts of Dr. 
L Murphy Smith, were to form the 
b~ckbone for the establishment of 
Lambda Nu Chapter. 

Director of Chapter Services C. 
Dean Ferguson visited the Texas A 
& M campus in early October of 
1984 and met with Associate Dean 
John Dinkel of the College of Busi­
ness Administration and with 
Brothers Gregg Bartolo, Kyle 
Toigo, and L. Murphy Smith. Dean 
Dinkel provided his support for are­
cruiting effort and four short days 
later, a recruiting table was estab­
lished at Texas A & M University. 
With little advance publicity, over 
40 students attended the recruiting 
table to learn more about Delta Sig­
ma Pi. An organizational meeting 
was conducted in late October by 
Gulf Western Regional Director 
Leon S. Niles and District Fred C. 

Lipsey and officers were elected 
shortly thereafter. Officers were 
elected for Alpha Gamma Sigma 
Colony at Texas A & M University 
in late October. These officers were 
to develop a program of profession­
al and community service activities, 
fund raising projects, and recruiting 
events that would propel the colony 
toward its goal of achieving a char­
ter in Delta Sigma Pi. A letter of in­
tent was submitted to The Central 
Office in mid-November and this 
was followed by a roster of members 
and bylaws. 

Each colony in Delta Sigma Pi 
must submit a petition to the frater­
nity's Board of Directors before 
they may be considered for a char­
ter in the fraternity. On Saturday, 
February 16, 1985, the members of 
Alpha Gamma Sigma Colony at­
tended a professional tour in Hous­
ton, Texas, and attended a social 
function that evening with the 
members of the fraternity 's Nation-

Quickly becoming a tradition at Texas A&M, like Reveille and Kyle Field is Delta Sigma Pi 
With members Carrie Larson, Scott Arrington, Jr. Rosen and Roy Arnold. 
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al Executive Commitee. Grand 
President Parnitzke was presented 
a copy of the petition for a chapter 
charter during the festivities that 
evening. Over 30 members of the 
colony attended the Houston tour 
and met members of the fraternity's 
National Executive Committee. A 
vote sheet derived from the infor­
mation in the petition was mailed to 
all members of the fraternity's 
Board of Directors and a prompt af­
firmative response to the colony's 
petition was received. _ 

Grand President Richard J. Parn­
tizke served as Headmaster for the 
installation of Lambda Nu Chapter. 
Other national officers in attend­
ance at the installation included 
Past Grand President Michael R. 
Mallonee, Western Provincial Vice 
President William W. Tatum Jr., 
Mid-American Provincial Vice Pres­
ident John V. Henik, Gulf Western 
Regional Director Leon S. Niles, 
District Director Frederick C. 
Lipsey, District Director Mary 
Anne DeForke, and District Direc­
tor Randall K. Templeton. Colle­
giate chapters from across the state 
of Texas attended the installation 
and served on the Ritual Team. 
Beta Iota Chapter at Baylor Univer­
sity, Delta Eta Chapter at Lamar 
University, Theta Omega Chapter 
at St. Edward's University, and 
Iota Psi Chapter at Corpus Christi 
State University served in the Ritu­
al Team and later attended the in­
stallation banquet. Members of the 
Houston Area Alumni Chapter, 
strong supporters of the Alpha 
Gamma Sigma Colony, were also in 
attendance at the installation ban­
quet and initiation. 

The College of Business Admin­
istration at Texas A & M Universi­
ty offers majors in accounting, busi­
ness analysis, finance, management, 
and marketing. Both undergraduate 
and graduate degrees are available 
from the university and today, near­
ly 6300 students constitute the Col­
lege of Business Administration. 
Engineering remains the sole disci­
pline larger than the business school 
at Texas A & M University. 

Delta Sigma Pi welcomes the op­
portunity to establish a chapter at 
Texas A & M University. Patience 
certainly proved to be a virtue with 
the installation of Lambda Nu 
Chapter. 
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FOUNDATION REPORT 

The Delta Sigma Pi Educational 
Foundation is a not-for-profit corpo­
ration incorporated under the laws 
of the state of Illinois. While it is a 
separate and distinct entity from 
the International Fraternity of Del­
ta Sigma Pi, it does not operate in 
competition with it. In fact, the 
Foundation complements the Fra­
ternity 's objectives through foster­
ing purposes in consonance with 
these objectives, with resources ac­
quired through tax deductible gifts 
not available to the fraternity. 

All members in good standing of 
the fraternity as well as widows of 
such members are eligible to become 
regular (voting) members of the 
Foundation and do so upon contrib­
uting $100.00 or more to the Foun­
dation. Contributors of less than 
$100.00 become regular members 
upon the aggregate total of their 
contributions reaching the $100.00 
level. Contributions and gifts from 
other sources such as corporations, 
other Foundations and friends are 
also sought with such contributors 
identified as Honorary Members as 
determined by the Board of Direc­
tors. 

The purposes of the Foundation 
are exclusively charitable and edu­
cational and are directed toward en­
couraging and aiding students of 
business (undergraduate and gradu­
ate levels); to make available to stu­
dents of business financial assist­
ance by way of scholarships and 
grants; and to encourage and assist 
worthy educational and business re­
search projects. 

The Foundation's Board of Direc­
tors and Officers sincerely urge all 
Brothers to support the work of the 
Foundation. All gifts, contributions, 
bequests , legacies and transfers 
made to the Foundation are deduct­
ible for Federal estate and gift tax 
purposes. Contributions and other 
gifts may be made directly to The 
Delta Sigma Pi Educational Foun­
dation : Leon S. Niles , 17010 
Cairnlassie, Houston, TX 77084. 
Additional information about schol­
arships and grants can be obtained 
from Richard L. Schreiner, 4400 Ha­
drian Court, Alexandria, VA 22310. 
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DELTA SIGMA PI EDUCATIONAL 
FOUNDATION SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM 

For sons, daughters, brothers, sisters, nephews, nieces, grandsons, or granddaughters of mtmlllla 
of the International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pl. To be completed and returned (postmarked) on • 
before February 28, 1986 to: 

Delta Sigma Pi Educational Foundation 
Mr. Richard L. Schreiner 
4400 Hadrian Court 
Alexandria, VA 22310 

Please enter me in the DELTA SIGMA PI EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION SCHOLARSHIP PROGRAM 
FOR 1985: 

lam the 0 son 0 grandson 
0 daughter 0 granddaughter 

0 nephew 
0 niece 

0 brother 
0 sister 

of a member of Delta Sigma Pi, and I expect to complete high school In 1986 and enter collge In 1988. 
1 have taken the Scholastic Aptitude Test (SAT) prepared by the Educational Testing Service. (An 
extra copy of your score can be obtained by using code 1000 when taking a test or can be furnished 
by your high school guidance counselor.) I understand that my score on this test will be used to eval· 
uate my candidacy In the Delta Sigma PI Educational Foundation Scholarship Program. 
0 Results of the SAT are enclosed. 
0 Results of the SAT will be furnished by my counselor. 

PLEASE PRINT CLEARLY 

The exact date will complete high school is __ mo. __ yr. 

Name ______________ ~~--------------------~~----------~~~------
(Last) (First) (Middle) 

Month, Day, Year of Birth ----------------------------------------------------

HomeAddress ____ ~~~~~~--------------~~~~----------~~~~--
(Number & Street) (City & State) (ZIP Code) 

Present High School-------,----------------------------------------------
(Exact Name) (City & State) (ZIP Code) 

High School Where Tested -------------=------------------------------------
(Exact Name) (City & State) (ZIP Code) 

(Name of Parent, Grandparent, Brother, Sister, Uncle, or Aunt) (Designate Which) 

(Chapter Affiliation)-Name and Number) 

0 I have applied 0 I Intend to apply 
for admission to the following colleges • or universities: • 

1 . ____________________ 2 . ___________________ 3 . __________________ _ 

I plan to pursue a course of study leading to a degree of Bachelor of Business Administration (or equivalent B.S. 
or B.A. in business) with an emphasis (Accounting, Marketing, Finance, Management, etc.) in 

r Admission must be in one of 211 schools where Delta Sigma PI has chartered a chapter. A list of such schools 
Is available by contacting the International Fraternity of Delta Sigma PI, 330 South Campus Avenue, P.O. Box 
230, Oxford, Ohio 45056-0230.) 

I understand that the decision of the Delta Sigma Pi Educational Foundation is final in the selection of scholarship 
winners and that there is no appeal from the decision of the Foundation. It is my further understanding that If 
awarded a scholarship, the award is $1 ,000 per year for four years upon providing evidence of continued 
satisfactory academic performance to the Foundation. 

(Signature of member·parent, grandparent, uncle, or aunt) 

(Signature of applicant) (Date I 



merger 
Afzal Ebrahim, Michi­

gan, on July 7, 1985, to 
Tera Husain, at Hydera­
bad, India. 

Phillip Leucbt, Southern 
California, on July 13, 
1985, to Shawn Randall, 
Southern California. 

Robert B. Anderson, 
Missouri-Columbia, on July 
27, 1985, to Connie L. 
Petersen, Missouri-Colum­
bia, at Carthage, MO. 

Donna S . Newman, 
Indiana-Bloomington, on 
May 11, 1985, to Kenneth 
D. Stiles, at Long Grove, 
IL. 

Tyler Maddux, Arizona 
State, on March 9, 1985, to 
Lorrie Meyers, Arizona 
State, at Scottsdale, AZ. 

Jamie Kelley, Arizona 
State, on June 1, 1985, to 
Charles Gurgler, at Bull­
head City, AZ. 

Kenneth M. Mitchell, In­
diana State, on February 
23, 1985, to Kimberly E. 
Kitchel, Indiana State, at 
Danville, IL. 

Linda S. Barrow, Indiana 
State, on August 24, 1985, 
to Michael Rosen, at Terre 
Haute, IN. 

Shelley Campfield, Ball 
State, on June 15, 1985, to 
Paul Collier, at Plainfield, 
IN. 

David J . Siler, Ball State, 
on July 5, 1985, to Carla J. 
Randolph, at Carmel, IN. 

Janet B. Boesch, Ball 
State, on August 30, 1985, 
to John T. Haley, at Plain­
field, IN. 

Mark J . Andorfer, Ball 
State, on September 14, 
1985, to Jennifer S. 
Monnier, Ball State, at Fort 
Wayne, IN. 

Theresa J. Goodman, 
Ball State, on October 5, 
1985, to Robert K. Reveal, 
at Anderson, IN. 

Sherry S . Marks, Ball 
State, on October 12, 1985, 
to Christopher S. Price, at 
LaPorte, IN. 

Elizabeth J. Alberson, 
New Mexico State, on April 
20, 1985, to Dean E. Pow­
ers, at Las Cruces, NM. 

Edwin M. Bokuniewicz, 
Lewis, on May 26, 1985, to 
Mary Jo Di Desiderio, Lew­
is, at Joliet, IL. 

Sandra Fox, Virginia 
Tech, on April 13, 1985, to 
Jeffrey Christ, at Rich­
mond, VA. 

Joan M. Perlstein, Vir­
ginia Tech, on April 28, 
1985, to Brian Springfield, 
at Old Alexandria, VA. 

Heather Naigus, Florida 
Atlantic, on April 27, 1985, 
to Stephen T. Chipka. 

Gunjan Bagla, Southern 
Illinois, on January 22, 
1985, to Smita Goel, at 
Kampur, India. 

Pamela Neher, James 
Madison, on M:ay 19, 1984, 
to Christopher Bergstrom. 

Larry A . Lunsford, 
Northeast Missouri State, 
on September 28, 1985, to 
S. Jill Griffin, Central Mis­
souri State. 

Anne Y. Dodson, North­
east Missouri State, on 
March 9, 1985, to Brad 
Davis, at LaGrange, MO. 

Douglas G. Meuth, Cor­
pus Christi State, on July 
11, 1985, to Beth W. Jen­
nings, Corpus Christi State, 
at the Botanical Rose Gar­
dens in Geneva, Switzer­
land. 

Jeff Greathouse, Corpus 
Christi State, on August 
10, 1985, to Sondra Suite­
meier, at Corpus Christi, 
TX. 

Sean Smith, Corpus 
Christi State, on June 21, 
1985, to Kerry Lee, Corpus 
Christi State, at Corpus 
Christi, TX. 

Katie Goodrich, Corpus 
Christi State, on May 11, 
1985, to Robert W. Bick­
ham, at Rockport, TX. 

Shannon Hall, North 
Carolina-Greensboro, on 
July 20, 1985, to Curtis C. 
Leftwich, at Kernersville, 
NC. 

Ann B. Paschal, North 
Carolina-Greensboro, on 
July 28, 1985, to Paul A. 
McKoin, at Greensboro, 
NC. 

Marcia A. Healey, South­
west Missouri State, on 
April 13, 1985, to Michael 
J . Linneman, at Spring­
field, MO. 

Grayson B. Meade, Jr., 
North Florida, on August 3, 

1985, to Dena M. Sikes, 
North Florida 

Phil Hammershlag, 
SUNY-Albany, on May 11, 
1985, to Ilene Cohn, Adel­
phi, at Rockville Centre, 
NY. 

Lee Ann Canavan, Adel­
ph~ on July 26, 1985, to 
Tom Duffy, at Roslyn, NY. 

Michael J . Nisos, George­
town, on August 4, 1985, to 
Amalina Gonzalez Bar­
reras. 

Oscar R. Rivera, Miami­
Florida, on July 4, 1985, to 
Diana J. Barnett, at Dania, 
FL. 

George A. Clark, Oklaho­
ma State, on May 18, 1985, 
to Lori A. Franklin, Okla­
homa State, at Nowata, 
OK. 

Peter Fox, Loyola-Chica­
go, on November 17, 1984, 
to Mary Jane Sullivan, at 
Wilmette, IL. 

Russell S. Koehler, 
Wayne State-Nebraska, on 
September 21, 1985, to 
Karla Kay Herrman, 
Wayne State-Nebraska, at 
Laurel, NE. 

Steven C. Siessman, 
Bowling Green State, on 
December 29, 1984, to 
Cathy Sue Suttle, Bowling 
Green State, at Massillon, 
OH. 

Lori A. Morrison, James 
Madison, on September 15, 
1984, to Minor T. Mills, at 
Ashland, VA. 

Patricia Hatfield, San 
Diego State, on October 6, 
1984, to Bradley Wilson, at 
San Mateo, CA. 

Leslie Possess, Adelph~ 
on January 26, 1985, to 
Marty Klein, at Hemp­
stead, NY. 

Cynthia L. Davis, Pur­
due, on June 16, 1985, to 
Michael D. Davis, at Wil­
mington, DE. 

Tina Griggs, North 
Carolina-Chapel Hil~ on De­
cember 1, 1984, to John 
Medlin, at Chapel Hill, NC. 

Ben Garfunkel, SUNY­
Binghamton, on September 
1, 1985, to Beth Turkovic, 
SUNY-Binghamton, at 
Binghamton, NY. 

dividends 

To Brother Joyce R. 
Gettman, Nebraska-Lin­
coln, and Randall Gettman, 
on April 13, 1985, a daugh­
ter, Lisa Elizabeth. 

To Brother David R. 
Byers, SUNY-Buffalo, and 
Rosemaire A. Byers, on 
June 2, 1985, a daughter, 
Lindsay Morgan. 

To Brother and Mrs. Da­
vid R. Hair, North Caro­
lina-Chapel Hil~ on July 9, 
1985, a daughter, Margaret 
Elizabeth. 

To Brother Tamara 
Vowell Engelhardt, Ohio, 
and Martin Engelhardt, on 
May 2, 1985, a daughter, 
Kathryn Elizabeth. 

To Brother Alvin J . Le­
Blanc, Louisiana State, and 
Judy C. LeBlanc, on May 8, 
1985, a son, Christopher Jo· 
seph. 

To Brother Michelle C. C. 
Suess, Maryland, and Rich­
ard Suess, on November 21, 
1984, a son, Leo Anthony. 

To Brother Sherrie J. Ly­
ons, Arizona State, and Jim 
Lyons, on May 10, 1985, a 
son, James Scott. 

To Brother Mark A. Ken­
nedy, Lamar, and Beth 
Kennedy, on June 19, 1985, 
a daughter, Erin Gay. 

To Brother and Mrs. Ian 
S. Fogel, Loyolo-New Or­
leans, on December 20 , 
1984, a son, David Sean. 

To Brothers Shayne and 
Corrine Walters, Loyola­
Marymount, on May 1 , 
1985 , a son, Alexander 
Shayne. 

To Brother and Mrs. 
Mark A. Million, Texas 
Christian, on December 17, 
1984, a son , Matthew 
Wade. 

To Brogher and Mrs . 
Howard Kirk, Cal Poly-Po­
mona, on March 5, 1985, a 
daughter, Kimberly Irene. 

To Brother Rusty Cook, 
James Madison, and Lisa 
Cook, on January 30, 1985, 
a daughter , Victoria 
Ashley. 

To Brother Marc H. Co­
hen, Philadelphia Textiles, 
and Brother Anne P. Co­
hen, Georgia College, on 
May 14, 1985, a son, Mat­
thew Alexander. 

To Brother Lola M. 
Lazarte, Corpus Christi 
State, and Richard Lazarte, 

on February 28, 1985, a 
daughter, Rikki Marie. 

To Brother Richard Witt, 
Cal Poly·San Luis Obispo, 
and Eileen Witt, on July 
31 , 1985, a son, Justin 
Kyle. 

To Brother Jan M. Besl, 
Miami-Ohio, and Jim Besl, 
on June 18, 1985, a daugh· 
ter, Mary Clare. 

To Brother and Mrs. 
Wayne N. Proudfoot, Ak­
ron, on January 14, 1985, a 
son, Benjamin Wayne. 

To Brother and Mrs. Da­
vid R. Stratton, South Flor­
ida, on November 21, 1984, 
a daughter, Jennifer. 

To Brother Sandra J. 
Logsdon, Illinois State, and 
Patrick T. Logsdon, on Oc­
tober 10, 1984, a son, Jo­
seph Patrick. 

• 1n • memoriQm 

The fraternity, its offi­
cers, its staff and the editor 
of the magazine do not as­
sume responsibility or lia­
bility for the accuracy of 
this column. Information in 
this column is printed as it 
is reported to The Central 
office for record keeping 
purposes. 

William E. Dozier, Texas­
Austin, 12-25-84 

David M. Phelps, Cal State­
Chico, 11-9,84 

George R. Terry, Ball State 
Donald D. Beckley, Ball 

State 
Godfrey H. Kurtz, North­

western-Chicago, 5-31-84 
John R. Immer, Minnesota, 

11-9-84 
Frank J. Robison, Louisi­

ana Tech, 2-7-85 
William C. Holper, Indiana­

Northwest, 6-84 
Jeffrey Dudderar, Texas 

Christian, 9-84 
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TEXAS-STYLE FUI 

(HEART from page 6) 

Brother Mescon was presented with 
a certificate of membership in the 
Order of the Silver Helmet in recog­
nition of his dedication to the frater­
nity for more than 25 years. 

Following the Keynote Address, 
Grand President Parnitzke intro­
duced the Board of Directors, mem­
bers of the Golden Council (Past N a­
tiona! Officers and Central Office 
staff members), members of the Or­
der of the Golden Helmet and the 
District Directors. Special conven­
tion participants also introduced 
were representatives of Alpha Sig­
ma Mu Colony at the University of 
North Carolina at Asheville; Gam­
ma Phi Sigma Colony at Grand Val­
ley State College in Allendale, Mich­
igan; and Pi Beta Phi Colony at 
Marshall University in Huntington, 
West Virginia. In addition, repre­
sentatives of Lambda Beta Alpha 
Fraternity at Livingston College in 
Livingston, Alabama were in at­
tendance. Executive Director Ma­
zur introduced the members of The 
Central Office Executive Staff, in­
cluding Assistant Executive Direc­
tor Michael T. Walsh, Director of 
Chapter Services C. Dean Ferguson 
and Chapter Consultant Mitchell B. 
Simmons. 

16 

Golden Council member William 
R. Leonard served as Constitution 
and Bylaws Parliamentarian; Dis­
trict Director Michael W. Moegen­
berg served as Chancellor; and Col­
legian of the Y ear-1984 Dwayne A. 
Hoffpauir served as Resolutions 
Counselor. Mike Mazur and Mike 
Walsh served as Secretary and As­
sistant Secretary of the convention. 
Brother Mazur then called the Roll 
of the Grand Chapter and a total of 
169 delegates representing 131 Col­
legiate Chapters and 38 Alumni 
Chapters were officially seated and 
franchised. 

The National Awards Luncheon 
was held on Monday afternoon. 
Chapter Efficiency Index Honor 
Roll Certificates were presented to 
27 Collegiate Chapters by Dick 
Parntizke assisted by Dean Fergu­
son and Mike Walsh. A special high­
light was the presentation to Alpha 
Beta Chapter at Missouri-Columbia 
in recognition of 44 consecutive 
years of 100,000 point CEI achieve­
ment . South Pacific Regional 
Director Joe S. (Skip) Loomis was 
presented with a special award for 
having the region with the highest 
average in the 1984-85 Chapter Effi­
ciency Index. Skip's six chapters 
achieved an average of 84,754 
points. 

Executive Director Mazur then 
announced that Dr. Joseph G. Mat­
tingly, Jr. , had been selected as The 
National Chapter Advisor of the 
Year Award recipient. Brother Mat­
tingly is the Chapter Advisor to 
Gamma Sigma Chapter at the Uni-

versity of Maryland and, since he. 
could not be present, Norman K. 
Walters accepted this award for 
him. South Pacific Regional Direc­
tor Skip Loomis then presented the· 
District Director of the Year Award 
to William R. Kinsella in recogni· 
tion of his outstanding service as a 
District Director during the 1984·85 
year. 

Eta Theta Chapter at Angelo 
State University in San Angelo, 
Texas, was presented with the Most. 
Improved Chapter Award by Mid­
American Provincial Vice President 
John V. Henik. Skip Loomis then 
returned to the podium to present 
the Collegiate Chapter National 
Community Service Award to Iota · 
Pi Chapter at San Diego State Uni­
versity. 

The program then turned toward 
alumni awards as Director of Alum· 
ni Activities Anthony Z. Fernandez 
presented the Alumni Chapter Na­
tional Community Service Award to 
the Tucson-Old Pueblo Alumni 
Chapter. The Outstanding Alumni 
Chapter Award was presented by 
Brother Fernandez to the Cleve· 
land-North Coast Alumni Chapter. 

The final chapter award was the 
Most Outstanding Chapter Award 
which was presented by East Cen­
tral Regional Director William J. 
Nelson, Jr., to Theta Kappa Chap­
ter at the University of Akron in 
Akron, Ohio. Immediately following 
this presentation, a very special m<>: 
ment occurred as Collegian of the 
Year-1985 Karen Kettler Gratza 
presented Executive Director Mike 
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Mazur with a permanent plaque for 
recognition of the winners of the 
Most Outstanding Chapter Award. 
Through the generosity of their 
alumni and collegiate members, the 
Brothers of Iota Nu Chapter at 
Northeast Missouri State Universi­
ty in Kirksville, Missouri, made 
their special gift to the Archives 
Room at The Central Office. The 
first winner of the newly established 
Most Improved Region Award was 
announced as the Southern Region 
with James F. Pendergrass serving 
as Regional Director. 

Collegian of the Y ear-1985 Karen 
Kettler Gratza addressed the 
Awards Luncheon attendees after 
presentation of a plaque in recogni­
tion of her selection to this office. In 
her remarks, Karen urged all mem­
bers to continue their active in­
volvement in Delta Sigma Pi and 
pledged to give her best as a mem­
ber of the Board of Directors and 
the National Executive Committee. 

During the morning and early af­
ternoon of Mon!fay, spouses, guests 
and several alumni participated in a 
tour of Dallas and Southfork Ranch. 

After the Awards Luncheon, the 
Opening Business Session contin­
ued with the reports including those 
of the Grand President and the 
Committee on Nominations. Sec­
onding speeches were heard for all 
nominees presented by the Commit­
tee on Nominations followed by 
nominations from the convention 
floor. 

The first of five sessions of Edu­
cational Seminars were presented 
on Monday afternoon. In addition 

to the Alumni Seminar sessions, a 
total of 16 seminar topics were of­
fered for the membership. The top­
ics covered a broad spectrum and 
were designed to cover chapter op­
erations and personal development. 
Later, on Monday evening, two seg­
ments of Regional Meetings were 
conducted in order that each of the 
17 active Regions of the fraternity 
could gather as a unit. 

Tuesday morning and afternoon 
were devoted to Educational Semi­
nars. In addition, the biennial meet­
ing of the members of the Delta Sig­
ma Pi Educational Foundation was 
conducted. On Tuesday evening, 
over 400 convention participants 
loaded onto buses and went to Billy 
Bob's Texas in Fort Worth for an 
evening of dining, entertainment 
and dancing, Texas style. 

A flurry of activity occurred on 
Wednesday, August 21. The Legis­
lative Business Session was called 
to order at 8:30 A.M. and, through­
out the morning, the delegates to 
the 35th Grand Chapter Congress 
considered a total of 21 separate 
pieces of legislation. On Wednesday 
afternoon, the Meet The Candidates 
Forum was moderated by Past 
Grand President Thomas M. Mo­
cella and Golden Council member R. 
Nelson Mitchell, Chairman and 
member of the Committee on Nomi­
nations, respectively. The candi­
dates for Grand President, Michael 
M. (Mickey) Johnson and John V. 
Henik, and the candidates for Direc­
tor of Alumni Activities, Mark A. 
Roberts and Skip Loomis, presented 
their respective platforms to the 
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Collegiate and alumni Brothers, alike, 
shared a strong sense of Brotherhood dur· 
ing the convention. 

delegates and answered their ques­
tions. 

One of many convention high­
lights took place on Wednesday af­
ternoon as Victor K. Kiam II, Chief 
Executive Officer of Remington 
Products, Inc., was initiated as the 
21st National Honorary Member of 
Delta Sigma Pi. Later that same 
day, all convention attendees partic­
ipated in the gala 35th Grand 
Chapter Congress Banquet. Led by 
the maitre d'hotel, the head table 
participants, including the entire 
Board of Directors and the mem­
bers of The Central Office Execu­
tive Staff, paraded to their places to 
applause. Grand President Parnitz­
ke served as Toastmaster and intro­
duced Past Grand President Ken­
neth B. White who delivered a 
moving Invocation. 

After the banquet meal, Brother 
Parnitzke introduced the members 
of the Board of Directors and Cen­
tral Office staff and their spouses 
seated at the head table; members 
of the Golden Council, Order of the 
Golden Helmet, special guests and 
The Central Office Administrative 
Staff seated in the audience. 

Deltasig of the Year-1976 George 
R. Simkowski provided remarks 
combined with a wide-screen video 

clip from "60 Minutes" which to­
gether served as the introduction of 
National Honorary Member Victor 
Kiam. Brother Kiam outlined his 
rise in the business world, gave ad· 
vice on how to succeed in business 
and provided a wealth of humorous 
anecdotes about his career and 
Remington, his company. Grand 
President Parnitzke and Executive 
Director Mazur presented Brother 
Kiam with his Delta Sigma Pi Cer· 
tificate of Membership and the 
man, "who liked the fraternity so 
much that he joined it", was greet· 
ed as our newest member with a 
standing ovation! 

Mike Mazur then conducted the 
Grand Chapter Congress attend· 
ance countdown and, to the surprise 
of no one, Ken White was the only 
member standing when the count· 
down reached 26. Brother White at· 
tended nearly every convention 
since 1933 and, in recognition of 
that dedicated record, Brother Ma· 
zur announced that the Grand 
Chapter Congress Collegiate At· 
tendance Award had been officially 
renamed the Kenneth B. White 
Award. Moments later, the final 
event of the banquet, the singing of 
the "Rose of Deltasig" led by Tony 
Fernandez, was conducted and an· 
other memorable Grand Chapter 
Congress Banquet concluded. 

The Final Business Session was 
held on Thursday, August 22. The 
election of the members of the 
Board of Directors and the presen· 
tation of Resolutions took place. 
Complete information on the results 
of the elections can be found else­
where in this issue. Retiring Past 
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SUSINESS S EDUCATION 

Grand President Michael R. Millo­
nee installed the 1985-87 Board of 
Directors and the 35th Grand Chap­
ter Congress was adjourned by new­
ly elected Grand President John V. 
Henik. 

The Farewell Luncheon was the 
closing event of the Dallas conven­
tion. Retiring members of the Board 
of Directors were presented with 
beautiful framed Certificates of Ap­
preciation and new Past Grand 
President Parntizke was presented 
with a diamond badge guard by 
Grand President Henik. The first 
presentation of the Kenneth B. 
White Award was made by Broth­
ers Henik, White and Mazur to Iota 
Nu Chapter at Northeast Missouri 
State University and newly elected 
Director of Alumni Activities Skip 
Loomis presented the Alumni Chap­
ter Attendance trophy to the dele­
gation from the Shepherdstown 
Alumni Chapter of Shepherdstown, 
West Virginia. 

The conclusion of the 35th Grand 
Chapter Congress culminated near­
ly a week of activities revolving 
around the theme of "Brotherhood 
From The Heart". This attribute 
called "Brotherhood" was abun­
dantly evident and strong through­
out our stay in Dallas. It is impossi­
ble to describe the many special 
experiences of the Dallas conven­
tion-the· sharing; the fun; and the 
~pir~t. If you were there, you have 
lifetime memories. If you were not­
be there in New Orleans in 1987! 

The DELTASIG of DELTA SIGMA PI 

Business sessions and edu­
cational seminars kept ev­
eryone always "on-the-go" 
during the convention. 
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Stuart H. Brimacombe, Northwestem·Chi­
cago, is Owner of the Stuart H. Brim­
acombe Packaging Company {Paper and 
Plast ics), in Chicago, IL. 

Jana W. Goeke, Iowa, has accepted a new 
position as Accountant Assistant with The 
Ruth Dykeman Center in Seattle, W A. 

Henry B. Garmon, Georgia State, is Chair­
man of the Fulton Federal Savings and 
Loan Association in Atlanta, GA. 

William H. Worden, Pittsburgh, is Com­
puter Marketing Manager of Tandy Corpo­
ration Radio Shack in Baytown, TX. 

Luice J. Moretti, Illinois, is Manager of 
the Technical SVC Division {Commodity 
Training Adv) for the CRM Co.-Heinold 
Commodities in Chicago, IL. 

Alan F. Pacer, Illinois, is National Ac­
counts Manager for Compugraphic Corp., 
in Arlington Heights, IL. 

George R. Simkowski, Wisconsin-Madi­
son, is President of Sim-Co. Marketing Inc., 
in Wood Dale, IL. He was also elected to 
the Board of Directors of the Wisconsin 
Alumni Association. 

PSI CHAPTER ALUMNUS 
RECOGNIZED BY PLU 
Clayton B. Peterson, Wisconsin-Madison, 
was recently presented with a Pacific Lu­
theran University Distinguished Service 
Award. The award, presented by PLU Pres­
ident William 0. Rieke, recognized Peter­
son for long and distinguished service on 
behalf of the university and society. He re­
sides in Bellevue, IL. 

Clayton B. Peterson 
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John Schweitzer, Missouri-Columbia, was 
recently named President of Alta-Pak Mid­
west, Inc. He resides in Overland Park, KS. 

Raymond D. Galbreth, Missouri-C?lum­
bia, is Executive Director of Delta Chi Fra­
ternity. He resides in Iowa City, IA. 

John R. Davison, Missouri-Columbia, is 
Regional Sales Manager for Kubota Trac­
tor Corp. He resides in Spotsylvania, VA. 

Keith R. Gansner, Missouri-Columbia, is a 
Sales Engineer for Atlas Iron Works. He 
resides in Festus, MO. 

John W. Caldwell, Missouri-Columbia, is a 
Tax Accountant with Continental Telecom. 
He resides in Washington, MO. 

BATTEN FORMS NEW 
SUBSIDIARY 
Joe Batten, Drake, Chairman of the Board 
of Batten, Batten, Hudson and Swab, Inc., 
announces the formation of a new subsid­
iary, Batten Search, Inc. Batten Search, 
Inc., will provide executive management 
search services in management, data pro­
cessing, finance, accounting, banking, 
health care, insurance, marketing, sales, 
government and education. 

Penne S. Wright, Drake, has accepted a · 
new position as Sales Representative with 
Lomar, Inc., in Scottsdale, AZ. 

Laura Austin, North Carolina-Chapel Hil~ 
has accepted a position with NCR in Nor­
folk, VA. 

Laura Neuberger, North Carolina-Chapel 
Hil~ won an internship with the Financial 
Accounting Standards Board in Connecti­
cut. She has also accepted a position with 
Ernst & Whinney in Raleigh, NC. 

Katie Bye, North Carolina-Chapel Hil~ has 
accepted a position with the North Carolina 
National Bank in Charlotte, NC. 

Amy Hamilton, North Carolina-Chapel 
Hil~ has accepted a position with Sherwin­
Williams in Cleveland, OH. 

Joe Canady, North Carolina-Chapel Hil~ 
has accepted a position with Arthur Ander­
son in Atlanta, GA. 

Jenny Peel, North Carolina-Chapel Hil~ 
has accepted a position with Verbatim in 
Charlotte, NC. 

Kathryn C. Morey, Ohio, has accepted a 
position with Progressive Companies, cor­
porate headquarters for Progressive Casu­
alty Insurance Company. She is their Bene­
fits Coordinator in the Human Resource 
Department. 

JUDY HEADS BUSINESS 
SCHOOL 
Richard B. Judy, Indiana-Bloomingto11, 
who has been a teacher, private consultant 
to business and a management officer in 
the U.S. Army Medical Service Corps., has 
assumed duties as head of the Division of 
Business/Economics at the University of 
Wisconsin-Stevens Point. 

Richard B. Judy 

Paul N. Yorke, Indiana-Bloomington, has 
accepted a position as a Credit Analyst in 
the Fabricated Products Group with Mon· 
santo Company in St. Louis, MO. 

Bernard W. Jung, Alabama, is a Manage­
ment Consulting Engineer in Riverside, IL. 

Frank G. Pawlowski, DePau~ has been 
named Commericial Finance Officer at Con· 
tinental Illinois National Bank and Trust 
Company in Chicago, IL. 

Stephen M. Rosasco, Louisiana State, has 
accepted a new position as Sales Represent· 
ative with Duplex Products, Inc., in Jack· 
sonville, FL. 

Patricia M. Pederson, Louisiana State, is 
employed in the Mortgage Loan Depart· 
ment at Capital Bank in Baton Rouge, LA. 

Beth Waltzer, Florida, has accepted a po­
sition as a Financial Analyst in the tele~· 
sion accounting group of Paramount P1c· 
tures Corp., in Los Angeles, CA. 

Marta Zenoz, Florida, has accepted a posi· 
tion as an Administrative Analyst for NCR 
Corporation in Ft. Lauderdale, FL. 



Krouskos, Florida, has accepted a 
••1011•aon with Price Waterhouse in Tampa, 

Brother Krouskos received his bache­
kl''a degree from the University of Florida 
IIIII will receive a master's in December. 

BUDWEISER ELECTS 
WENTZELL TREASURER 
C. John Wentzell, South Carolina, has 
been elected to the office of Treasurer with 
Budweiser of Anderson, Inc.; Budweiser of 
Columbia, Inc.; and Budweiser of Green­
ville, Inc. Wentzell, a CPA, has served as 

President and Chief Financial Officer 
afthe companies since 1980. 

C. John Wentzell 

Stephen E. Heise, Rider, has been promot­
ed to Manager of Compensation for Walt 
Disney World Company in Orlando, FL. 

Margaret A. Barbie, Kent State, has ac­
cepted a new position as Account Control­
ler with The State Street Bank & Trust 
Company in North Quincy, MA. 

Sally Heggland, Southern Methodist, has 
accepted a new position as Reservations 
Manager with the Holiday Inn North Park 
Plaza in Dallas, TX. 

Janey Barber, Southern Methodist, has ac­
cepted a new position as Staff Auditor with 
Ernst & Whinney in Dallas, TX. 

Charles F. Eaton, Jr., Tulsa, is employed 
by the Forest City Publishing Company as 
a Senior Staff Photographer and recently 
received the following awards: North Caro· 
!ina Clip Photographer of the Year A ward, 
Third Place; North Carolina Press Associa-
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tion First Place in General News Coverage 
and Second Place in Sports Feature Catego­
ry of the North Carolina Press Photogra­
phers Association Pictures of the Year 
Competition. He resides in Winston Salem 
NC. ' 

Oscar R. Rivera, Miami-Florida, has been 
~ade .a partner of the law firm of Dady, 
S1egfned & Kipnis, P.A. in Coral Gables 
Fh ' 

Gina Johnson, Oklahoma State, has ac· 
cepted a position of Information Service­
Programmer with Standard Oil Company 
in Tulsa, OK. 

George A. Clark, Oklahoma State, has ac­
cepted a position of system Analyst with 
Exxon Oil Corporation in Houston, TX. 

James E. Lyon, Oklahoma State, has ac­
cepted a position of Sales Representative 
with The Proctor and Gamble Co.-Beverage 
Division in Houston, TX. 

Sheila Jack, Oklahoma State, has accepted 
a position of Merchandise Assistant with 
Mervyn's in Dallas, TX. 

Nicholas W. Alexopoulos, Loyola-Chicago, 
has accepted a new position as First 
Scholar-International Capital Markets with 
the First National Bank of Chicago in Chi­
cago, IL. 

Peter Fox, Loyola-Chicago, has accepted a 
new position as Chain Account Manager 
with Oscar Mayer & Co., in Chicago, IL. 

Steven F. Otter, Loyola-Chicago, recently 
became a member of The Chicago Board of 
Trade. He will be working as a broker in the 
U.S. Treasury bond pit. 

Gegi Gregg, Maryland, has accepted a 
management-trainee position with the C&P 
Telephone Company of Maryland. 

George Woehling, Jr., Rutgers, had his lat­
est watercolor exhibition at The Yard 
School of Art, Montclair. He is a retiree of 
Prudential Insurance Company, a winner of 
many watercolor awards, and became inter· 
ested in painting only shortly before his 
retirement. 

ROTARY NAMES BUSSE 
PAUL HARRIS FELLOW 
Robert G. Busse, Rutgers, was originally 
invited to membership in Rotary in 1943 by 
the Boonton, New Jersey, Rotary Club. 
During these past 42 years, he was also a 
Rotarian in six other cities-Stamford (CT); 
Kalamazoo (MI); Wilmington (DE); Indian· 
apolis (IN); Detroit (MI); and currently At· 
lanta (GA). These were locations where Bob 
Busse was assigned during his 37 years as 
a Sales Representative and Marketing 
Manager for Burroughs Corp. In most, he 

served as an officer and Board Member. 
In August, 1975, Bob retired from Bur· 

roughs in Atlanta, having moved there in 
January, 1974. His Rotary classification is 
"Senior Active." He has been involved 
there in civic and Presbyterian church work 
and has continued his long standing inter­
est in Delta Sigma Pi as an officer and/or 
Director of the Atlanta Chapter every year 
since. 

Robert G. Busse 

Sarah Kathryn Adams, Lamar, has trans· 
ferred to the Shearson Lehman Brothers, 
Inc., branch in Dallas, TX. 

Laurie A. Zampini, Lamar, has accepted a 
new position as Auditor with Ernst & 
Whinney in Houston, TX. 

David E. Morrill, University of the Ameri· 
cas, recently acquired Jostens, Inc., subsid­
iary and manufacturing facilities in Venezu­
ela and is its President and CEO. He also is 
Management Director and part owner of 
Venezuela's Boy Scouts Stores. 

Kimberly E. Mitchell, Indiana State, re­
cently accepted a position with the account­
ing firm of Boyd, ]franz and Stephans in St. 
Louis, MO. 

Kenneth M. Mitchell, Indiana State, has 
started his own business in Edwardsville, 
IL. It is a J artian franchise with possibili­
ties for expansion. 

Linda S. Barrow, Indiana State, has ac­
cepted a new position as an accountant in 
the Financial Reporting Division at Marri­
ott International Headquarters in Bethes­
da, MD. 
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Jan Garland Kasun, Arizona State, Semi­
Senior Accountant with Kenneth Leventhal 
& Co., San Diego, California, has been 
awarded the Certificate in Management 
Accounting. 

Gary A. Gregg, Arizona State, has accept­
ed the position of Vice President for Mar­
keting for the computer auditing firm of 
Duncan and Associates in Washington, 
DC. 

Gabrielle A. Thorp, Arizona State, has 
been promoted to 1st Lieutenant with The 
Arizona Air National Guard in Phoenix, 
Arizona, as a KC-135 Co-Pilot. 

M. Theodore Farris II, Arizona State, has 
accepted a position as senior buyer with 
IBM in Tucson, Arizona. Ted previously 
held the position of Inventory Control Spe­
cialist with IBM in Poughkeepsie, NY. 

HARRIS TRUST NAMES 
RICHARDSON V.P. 
John D. Richardson, Arizona State, has 
joined Harris Trust Company of Arizona as 
Vice President of Investment Management. 
John comes to Harris Trust from the First 
National Bank of Chicago, where he had 
been employed for the past nine years. Ini­
tially in the Bond Department, John was 
promoted to Assistant Vice President/Port­
folio Manager, a position he held for six 
years until joining Harris Trust Company 
of Arizona. He currently resides in Paradise 
Valley, AZ. 

John D. Richardson 
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GOLDBLATT HONORED BY 
AIR FORCE 
Joseph L. Goldbatt, Texas Christian, has 
been selected as the Outstanding Base Con­
tracting Officer of the Air Force Logistics 
Command for 1984. He is an Air Force 
ROTC Instructor responsible for teaching 
Leadership and Management at the Univer­
sity of Kansas. 

Nancy B. Kenny, West Liberty State, has 
received a full scholarship to Case Western 
Reserve University in Cleveland, Ohio, to 
begin work on her Ph.D. in Economics. She 
is presently employed with Cuyahoga Com­
munity College as an Economics and Ac­
counting Lecturer and resides in N. Royal­
ton, OH. 

Scott E. Angle, Ball State, is a Medical 
Sales Representative with the Mead John­
son Company in Indianapolis, IN. 

William C. Schaefer, Western Michigan, 
senior member of The Institute of Industri­
al Engineers, has been elected to the Board 
of Directors for the Western Michigan In­
dustrial Engineers. 

E. James Kerschen, Western Michigan, 
has been named Vice President of Human 
Resources with Benteler Industries in 
Grand Rapids, MI. 

Deanna L. Fisher, Tampa, has accepted a 
new position as Level I Accountant with 
Snyder, Newrath and Company Public Ac­
counting Firm in Bethesda, MD. 

John P. Hoeller, Jr., Dayton, has accepted 
a new position as Sales Manager with Davi­
son's/Macy's Department Store in Atlanta, 
GA. 

James F. Geer, Georgia Southern, has 
joined the Corporate Audit Department of 
The Coca-Cola Company. He resides in 
Acworth, GA. 

John T. Hargrace, Christian Brothers, has 
been named Director, Marketing Research, 
for the BFGoodrich Tire Group in Akron, 
OH. He is responsible for conducting and 
analyzing market research programs world­
wide. 

Joseph A. Liotta, Christian Brothers, a 
stockbroker with Prudential-Bache Securi­
ties , New York, has become Financial Cor­
respondent to Jags Unlimited Magazine, a 
specialty magazine for automobile enthusi­
asts published monthly. 

Phillip A. Collie, Christian Brothers, has 
accepted a new position as District Sales 
Manager with Research Products Corpora­
tion in Madison, WI. 

GAMMA OMICRON 
ALUMNUS NAMED 
ASSISTANT TO THE DEAN 
Soter Art Liberty, San Francisco, has 
been named Assistant to the Dean of the 
School for Associate Studies. 

Liberty is responsible for LIT's industrial 
engineering technology program as well as 
the school's general studies courses. He is 
also responsible for student counseling, fac­
ulty selection, curriculum development, and 
student recruitment. 

Liberty retired from Chrysler Corpora­
tion in 1980. He had been with Chrysler 
since 1955 and most recently held the posi· 
tion of manager of corporate industrial en­
gineering systems. Liberty received a 
bachelor of science degree from the Univer­
sity of San Francisco and an M.B.A. from 
the University of California. 

An evening instructor at Chrysler Insti­
tute, Liberty is also a member of the 
University of Michigan's Consortium Advi­
sory Committee on Computer-Aided Manu­
facturing. 

S. Art Liberty 

Lawrence A. Tomsic, San Francisco, has 
announced his appointment as Corporate 
Controller for Canned Foods, Inc., in San 
Francisco, CA. 

Marc H. Cohen, Philadelphia Textiles, has 
been promoted to Controller with Wood­
bury Business Systems, Inc., in Atlanta, 
GA. 



As we hav~ done in previous 
issues of the DELTASIG, we 
would like to spotlight some 
changes which have taken place 
in The Central Office staff. Ear­
lier this year, both Jack Belke 
and Rich Garber left the staff of 
The Central Office after having 
served in the position of Chap­
ter Consultant for three and two 
years, respectively. We thank 
them for their service to the fra­
ternity and wish them the best 
in their future endeavors. • 

Joining the staff of The Cen­
tral Office in June, 198 5 as 
Chapter Consultant is Mitchell 
B. Simmons. Mitch, an alumnus 
of Gamma Tau Chapter, is a 
1985 graduate of the College of 
Business Administration at the 
University of Southern Missis­
sippi. Majoring in Banking and 
Finance, with a concentration in 
accounting, Mitch was named 
to the President's List and the 
Dean's List. For two years he 
served as a student representa­
tive of the Business Students 
Advisory Council and held the 
office of president of that group. 
Within the College of Business 
Administration, Mitch was also 
active in the Financial Manage­
ment Association, Sigma Psi Al­
pha accounting fraternity and 
the American Marketing Asso­
ciation. He was also elected to 
Omicron Delta Kappa, the na­
tional leadership honorary fra­
ternity and served as a Senator 
on the university 's Associated 
Student Body. 

While a collegiate member of 
Delta Sigma Pi, Mitch held the 
offices of President (two terms), 
Senior Vice President, Chancel­
lor, Ritual Chairman, and 

Mitchell B. Simmons 

Pledge Class President. He was 
also elected as the chapter 's del­
egate to the 34th Grand Chap­
ter Congress in Denver. In addi­
tion, he was named the Gamma 
Tau Chapter Collegiate Member 
of the Year in 1984. 

Originally from Magnolia, 
Mississippi, Mitch now resides 
in Oxford, Ohio. He has already 
visited with several chapters 
across the country and will con­
tinue to do so in his two-year po­
sition as Chapter Consultant. 
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ALL PURPOSE 
NOTE CARDS (11·80) 
Note cards and enve­
lopes , box of 25, off­
white paper with fraternity 
logo and coat of arms in 
gold. Card is 3 %" x 5" 
and meets U.S.P.S. re-
quirements. 

BRASS BELT 
BUCKLE (11·81) 

$5.00 

Finely detailed Cast 
Brass Coat of Arms Belt 
Buckle fits almost any 
belt, 2%" x 2'%". ~~~ 

$1~ 

NOW $8.00 

Send order to: 
Delta Sigma Pi 
330 South 
Campus Avenue 
P.O. Box 230 
Oxford, Ohio 
45056·0230 

VINYL GARMENT 
BAG (11·93) 
Nylon lined, vinyl garment 
bag with fraternity logo in 
gold; holds 2 suits. 23" x 
39". 


